
Mississippi Association of Affordable Housing Providers


June 12, 2018



Dear Mr. Watts, 
We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the proposed rulemaking for the Affordable Housing Program (AHP). The Mississippi Association of Affordable Housing Providers (MAAHP) is a nonprofit trade organization established in 2010 to promote and provide well planned, well-constructed and professionally-managed affordable housing for Mississippi citizens. Our diverse membership consists of developers, nonprofits, public housing authorities, financial institutions, law firms, construction companies, architectural professionals, and other businesses that work with affordable housing programs. 

We are collectively concerned about the proposed FHFA changes to the AHP program.  AHP funds have been one of the few sources for affordable housing funds nationally and have filled the gap on many developments in Mississippi over its 28-year history. MAAHP members regularly apply for AHP funds from various FHLB member financial institutions in the Dallas Bank region and have come to rely on the availability of funds, the ability to blend AHP funds with other funding sources, and understanding the scoring-based system that determines how funds will be allocated.  

While we appreciate the FHFA reviewing the program and proposing improvements to this successful funding model, our hope was that the improvements would increase flexibility and responsiveness to local needs, reduce redundant compliance and underwriting and increase transparency of the program.  Instead we are concerned with the proposed outcomes framework won’t allow FHLB banks to sufficiently respond to local needs, will discourage many project types from applying, and will reduce transparency which is important to all of us as applicants.

As stated above, when used by our developers, AHP funds are a crucial source of funds to fill gaps in affordable housing developments. It is imperative that these funds are flexible enough to blend well with other sources of funding and do not cause unneeded complications for affordable housing development teams. By changing to a rigid national scoring and priority system, the AHP funding priorities risk being out of line with priorities set at the regional level. Our affordable housing development teams will be following priorities set by state and local housing agencies when putting together their projects, and relying on AHP for additional funding when needed. These changes risk the ability of using AHP funds for this purpose. 

For the same reason, applying different standards and compliance requirements in AHP regulations will cause unneeded difficulties for our members. State and local housing agencies apply rigorous underwriting standards in determining the need for subsidy for potential projects; having different standards through the AHP is not necessary and only adds complications. Specifically, allowing social services to be included in operating budgets would bring AHP standards in line with those used at the state and local level. Likewise additional compliance requirements through the AHP are unneeded when projects often already have multiple layers of compliance requirements through their primary funding sources. 

AHP is a critical source of funds for housing development and should be flexible enough to support the projects needed in local communities through a clear and understandable process.

We respectfully ask that you reconsider the proposed amendments, especially the required outcomes framework

Sincerely,
Philip Eide
President, MAAHP
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